
Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 4 - 16 May 2025 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents and Carers 

It has been an incredibly busy week in school - particularly for our Year 6 children. We have 
been very proud of the way they have approached their SATs and the effort they have put in 
when sitting the papers.  A big thank you to Mrs May, Mr Dixon, Miss Ball and Mrs Wherry for 
all that they have done to prepare and support the children for their SATs.  We are also very 
grateful to the wider school team who have also worked alongside the Y6 team to look after 
the children this week and provide additional help where needed.  

 

A massive shout out of thanks must also go to Claire, Johnny and Lauren (our amazing kitchen 
team) for helping the children start the day off well with a breakfast sandwich.  Delicious!  

 

As we are approaching half term, I wanted to share some more information with you regarding 
the Leadership Team and who will be available to support our families whilst Mr Pollard is  
continuing to transition across to his new role.  I will continue to be in school for 4 days a 
week, alongside Mrs Gynn.  Mrs Leah May is going to be supporting the Leadership team for 3 
days a week (Monday/Tuesday and Fridays) and Miss Clemes will continue to be available on a 
Friday but will be back in class for the rest of the week. 

 

And finally, a reminder that our Summer Fair takes place tomorrow afternoon and we hope to 
see as many of you there as possible.  The choir will be opening the event for us and there will 
be many of the old favourite stalls available like the jam jar stall, raffle and cakes!   

 

Best wishes 

Amanda 

Amanda Colwill 

Assistant Head and DSL  



Year 6 Diary Dates: 

3 June - London Residential - Activities Week for Non London Children 

16 July and 17 July 2025 - Year 6 Play to Parents - 6.30pm Start - Information on tickets to follow.  

24 July 2025 - Year 6 Disco -  6.00pm until/8.00pm 

25 July 2025 - Leavers assembly for Year 6 parents - 9.15am  

Summer Term Diary Dates 

Tuesday 20 May  - School Class Photos - Please come in to school in Uniform with a purple jumper (or hoodies for Year 

6).  No PE Kits.   

Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May - HALF TERM  

Monday 9 June and Thursday 12 June - Year 5 Bikability  

Friday 13 June and Thursday 19 June - Year 6 Bikability  

Friday 20 June and Monday 23 June - Inset Days - School Closed 

Friday 4 July - SPORTS DAY - KS2 morning and KS1 afternoon.  Further details to follow. 

Friday 25 July - End of Term 

This weeks certificate winners 

Perranporth - L.Early for excellent communication with adults.  For being very mature and explaining his feelings 

thoughtfully. 

Carlyon Bay - E.Yeo for always showing the Carclaze Way 

 

Summer Term Swimming Lessons 

Week Commencing 9 June - Polzeath Class x 5 Days 

Week Commencing 16 June - Hemmick Class x 4 Days  

Week Commencing 7 July  - Sennen Class x 5 Days  

Week Commencing 14 July - Harlyn Bay Class x 5 Days 

We will send home further information on the above swimming lessons via a letter next week.  We will publish a    

payment item on Parent Pay for the cost of lessons.  If your child is Pupil Premium and you need additional support - 

please contact Mrs Moseley in the School Office. 



Notice of Changes to Wraparound Care 

From - 22 April 2025 

Breakfast Club 

Carclaze School will run a free universal breakfast club for 30 minutes prior to the start of the 

school day from the start of the summer term on Tuesday 22 April. 

At Carclaze School this will run from 8.05 until 8.35 including a small breakfast of toast and 

jam (please bring your water bottles) 

We will continue to open at 7.30 for 35 minutes which will require a £2.50 charge 

If you are booked for the 7.30-8.05 slot then this booking will run right through until 8.35 

(charged at £2.50) 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL, IN ADVANCE THROUGH PARENT PAY - by 2.00pm of the day before.   

Please ensure children are dropped off and signed in at the start of the day. 

Busy Bees 

New Opening Hours from Tuesday 22 April 2025 

Busy Bees after school club will close at 5.00pm 

Administering Medication Reminder: 

As you know - we are always happy to administer medication at Carclaze School in order to 

help your child   return from illness or get them through the day during hayfever season etc 

Please be aware: 

• All medication must be in its original packaging - including prescribed medication  

• Medication must be handed into the office as we will need  to complete a form with you 

• Please note - we cannot accept medication that contains ibuprofen.   

• Parents are welcome to arrange a time with the office to come in and administer medica-

tion if you wish to do so 

• Antibiotics will only be given if prescribed for 4 times a day.  Prescribed medication that is 

to be taken 3 times a day can be done before and after school 

 

 




